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March 27, 2019

His Worship Chris Peabody
Mayor

Municipality of Brockton

100 Scott St., Box 68
Walkerton, Ontario NOG 2V0

Dear Mr. Mayor:

I am pleased to inform you that, in accordance with the commitment in Budget 2019, the
Government of Canada will provide an additional $2.2 billion to the Gas Tax Fund. This
one-time top-up will provide additional support to municipalities that face infrastructure
deficits to support improved productivity, economic growth, a clean environment, and help
to build strong cities and communities.

This special funding will be provided to Ontario recipients under the Canada—Ontario—
Association of Municipalities of Ontario-Toronto Gas Tax Fund Administrative
Agreement. An amount of $819,443,895 will be provided to Ontario as well as individual
signatories, and will then be distributed to ultimate recipients in accordance with the
allocation formula used for gas tax payments made in 2018, as follows:

e Ontario: $819,443,895
o Association Municipalities of Ontario $649,940,923
o City of Toronto $167,421,424
o Province of Ontario $2,081,548

Funds must be used in accordance with all the terms of the current Gas Tax Fund
Administrative Agreement. Information on Ontario’s federal Gas Tax Fund allocations per
community prior to Budget 2019 can be found on Infrastructure Canada’s website!'.

The gas tax top-up funding is expected to be transferred following royal assent of
Budget 2019.

March 14, 2019 marked one year since the Canada—Ontario Integrated Bilateral Agreement
was signed.

! hittps://www.canada.ca/en/office-infrastructure/news/20 | 8/backerounder-ontarios-2018- 1 9-federal-gas-
tax-fund-allocations.html
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As I know you appreciate, under the Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program, proposed
projects must first be prioritized by the province before they are submitted to
Infrastructure Canada for consideration.

As a reminder, through the Integrated Bilateral Agreement with Ontario, $11.9 billion is
available to the province and is broken down as follows:

- $8.3 billion for public transit;

- $2.8 billion for green infrastructure;

- $407 million for community, culture, and recreation infrastructure; and
- $250 million for infrastructure in rural and northern communities.

The one-time top-up to the Gas Tax Fund adds substantial dollars to this Agreement. More
importantly, those dollars flow to you.

We believe this is an important step to take to ensure your local priorities have the resources
needed so projects can get moving and, crucially, the summer construction season is not

missed. We all know how important that season is to make real progress on projects, not to
mention job creation locally.

In the meantime, we continue to press the Ontario government to open intakes for all
four streams so as to maximize the number of projects we can build together for Ontarians

in 2019 and the years ahead.

We know you have proposals ready, and last week’s announcement in Budget 2019 is a
clear signal that we are there to support you.

Spring is already (at last) in the air. It is time to get projects moving so we do not lose a
historic opportunity to build our communities and create good-paying jobs now.

I look forward to continuing to work with you on our shared infrastructure interests.

Yours sincerely,
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The Honourable Frangois-Philippe Champagne, P.C., M.P.
Minister of Infrastructure and Communities

c.c. City Clerk and Council

Enclosure — Gas Tax Fund fact sheet





